[bookmark: _GoBack]Hi parents,

We hope you are all having a great start to the new year! It was great seeing all the new and returning members! 

This is a friendly reminder that our next Ladies in Training session is this Friday, October 13th, 2017. If you haven't yet, please send your daughter with $50 check/cash for the materials fee. We can't wait to see the girls again!

Last session we made lava lamps. We started off explaining how water and oil don't mix because of the different chemical bonds, and then explained how the alka-seltzer tablet would create a reaction producing carbon dioxide. The girls were very creative, and were able to conclude how different amounts alka-seltzer tablets and where the tablet was placed, ultimately produced a different reaction. For our second activity, we worked on the girls problem solving skills. We split the girls into groups, and gave each group the same constraints: 8 sheets of paper, 2 scissors, and some tape. We then told the girls that by looping circles, the goal of the game was to make the longest chain under 3 minutes. Although each group had a different plan to achieve this goal, in the end the girls came to realize that using thin but long sheets of paper was the most efficient way to create the longest chain. Please take a look at the pictures attached to this email for all the fun!

From,

Ladies in Training

